WHITLEY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT
May 20 , 2011
The Whitley County Redevelopment Commission met Friday, May 20, 2011 in the Commissioner’s Room located on the first floor of the Whitley County Government Center.  In attendance were Chairman William Overdeer, Vice Chairman James Argerbright, Secretary Michael D. Schrader,  and Frank Kessler.  Also in attendance was Michael Barton Highway Department.  The minutes were recorded by Auditor Jen McGuire.  Chairman Overdeer called the meeting to order at 7:30 a.m.

IN THE MATTER ROADS FOR RAIL CONNECT PARK:  Michael Barton from the Highway presented handouts to discuss the paving of County Road 600 East from State Road #30 to the railroad tracks and then from the tracks to the new entrance of the Rail Connect Park.

After discussion of the different options brought before the Board it was determined on the north side of the tracks from State Road #30 to use the 2” surface.  Argerbright made a motion to go with the 2” pavement with a lane width of 24 feet since there is paved parking on both sides of the roadway for this stretch of road, seconded by Kessler and carried with a 4/0 vote.  

The second location that needed review was from the south of the railroad to the new park entrance with turn lane.  A motion was made by Kessler to go with the 4” base and 1 ½” surface for a total cost of $39,390, seconded by Argerbright and approved with a 4/0 vote.
There being no further business or public comment, the meeting was adjourned.
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